
 

ON-LINE COURSE SETTLEMENT REACHED NOVEMBER 24 

Hello Everyone, 

I am very pleased to be able to report that the Union reached a settlement this week with CNC 

and PSEA [post secondary employers’ association] in a mediation conducted by arbitrator Ken 

Saunders over the Union’s June 1, 2020 grievance regarding the development of online and 

distributed learning courses since the onset of the pandemic. 

While the parties were unsuccessful in finding a settlement during the one day Labour Relations 

Board mediation on October 29, thanks to the efforts of Zoe Towle and FPSE counsel Steven 

Rogers the two days spent in mediation this week proved fruitful. I also want to send special 

thanks to all those members who were so generous with their time in meeting with counsel in 

witness preparation interviews! 

The settlement means that faculty will receive some additional PD days in lieu of all your efforts 

during the Intersession 2020, Fall term 2020, and Spring term 2021. I have attached the 

settlement for your perusal. Please do not contact CNC until it sends out the information on 

how to access the additional days.  

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me at facnc_chiefsteward@telus.net   

Do Not Contact any Union representative using your CNC email address – it is not private or 

secure. Please use a personal email address Only 

In solidarity, 

Jan Mastromatteo 

 FACNC  STEWARD   BULLETIN 

November 26, 2021 
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